
                            
 

NRC MONITORS EVENTS AT SURRY NUCLEAR POWER PLANT AFTER LOSS OF 
OFFSITE POWER AND UNUSUAL EVENT DECLARATION 

 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff is monitoring the situation at the Surry 

nuclear power plant after the site lost offsite power early Saturday evening due to a tornado 
affecting an electrical switchyard next to the plant. The NRC is monitoring the event through the 
NRC resident inspectors at the site and in the Atlanta regional office. The plant is operated by 
Dominion near Surry, Va., about 17 miles northwest of Newport News.  
 

The two units at the Surry plant automatically shut down after losing offsite power. The 
four of the plant’s diesel generators started to power the units’ emergency loads.  Plant operators 
have partially restored offsite power to both plants.  Safety systems have operated as needed.   
 
Dominion notified the NRC of the situation soon after it happened and the agency dispatched its 
resident inspectors to the Surry plant site as well as staffed its incident response center in 
Atlanta. Dominion declared an unusual event, the lowest of the four NRC emergency 
classification levels, around 7 p.m. 
 
 

### 
 
News releases are available through a free listserv subscription at the following Web address:  
http://www.nrc.gov/public-involve/listserver.html. The NRC homepage at www.nrc.gov also offers a SUBSCRIBE 
link. E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website 
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